
 

 

VILLAGE OF VICTORY 

PLANNING BOARD 

Meeting Minutes 

February 19, 2019 
 

Call Meeting to Order 6:30pm commencing with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

1.  Roll Call:  Present were:  Chairman Corey Helwig, Members William Lloyd, Jake Fort, Tim 

Fort and Pete Healy.  Also attending, Secretary JoAnn Bielkiewicz. 

 

2.  Announcements –Chairman Helwig noted that everyone attended the Annual Planning and 

Zoning Board Conference held on Feb. 6, 2019.  He hoped everyone got a lot out of the 

conference as he felt it was very informative. 

 

3.  Approval of Minutes – Monthly Meeting – January 22, 2019.  A motion was made by 

Member Lloyd and seconded by Member Healy to approve the minutes as submitted from 

the January 22, 2019 meeting.  All in favor – aye.  Motion passed. 

 

4.  Returning Applicant:   Chairman Helwig noted he had not had any contact from anyone 

representing Regan Development since the last meeting.  Member Lloyd said that Mayor Dewey 

had shared with him the conversation he had with Town Supervisor Tom Wood regarding the 

Mill project and Mr. Wood said the Town was in full support of the project. 

 

5.  New Applicants:   

➢ Harold Reiser wanting the Planning Board ideas for conceptual design for Hill Manor.  

Mr. Reiser brought prior phase maps with him and questioned the board as to why the 

original plans were for 40 homes and now the village only wishes about 24 homes.  The 

board responded that they are a different board now than what was originally involved 

with the project.  The present board has different views as to what they feel would be best 

for the village.  Mr. Reiser stated his group is interested in capping off the cost of the 

homes at $225,000 and figures the approximate total amount of taxes would be roughly 

$7,000.00 annually.  He noted that most of this property is shale and bedrock, but water, 

gas and sewer are located at the end of Andrew Drive. Member Lloyd added that Natural 

Gas is available in Hill Manor.  Mr. Reiser stated that he has spoken to Dave Roberts and 

Mr. Roberts would like to be involved somehow, although not as a builder. 

➢ The Board noted they are very concerned about emergency services and DPW vehicles 

being able to use the roadways and that all houses will need to have a driveway.  The 

Board would also like to see sidewalks and the road needs to be continued to Rt. 32.   

Chairman Helwig stated this property is in residential district #2 and the size of the lots 

need to be .275 acres, at least 100 ft wide with 30 ft setback from the road (county ruling) 

and 20 ft setbacks from boundary line.  Chairman Helwig stated he would send Mr. 

Reiser an email stating these figures.   Chairman Helwig suggested Mr. Reiser visit 

Eagles Way to get an example of the type of homes the village is interested in having in 

Hill Manor. Mr. Reiser said he would be out of town for a couple months, but for the next 



 

 

meeting he will be able to attend, he will bring updated drawings of a map and examples 

of houses for the Board to review and give him feedback. 

 

6.  Open Floor:   

 

7.  Next Meeting:  March 19, 2019 at 6:30pm if there is anything on the agenda at that time. 

 

8.  Adjournment:  A motion was made by Member Lloyd and seconded by Member Healy 

to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor – aye.  Motion passed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

JoAnn Bielkiewicz 
Secretary 

       


